
March 13, 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
We wanted to let you know that on Monday, March 16, Fox Chapel Area High School and 
Dorseyville Middle School will be open from 7 a.m.-3 p.m. for students to retrieve any 
belongings they’d like to have at home during the district’s closure. Students will enter the 
school at the main entrance.  
 
On Tuesday, March 17, the district will offer two bus runs for high school students and one for 
middle school students to pick up items. Bus stop locations and pickup times can be found here: 
http://bit.ly/38OZFYz​. 
 
Elementary schools will be open on Monday and Tuesday on a case-by-case basis so students 
can retrieve medication. Parents and guardians should contact their elementary school office to 
schedule a time for pickup. Nurses will be available for a brief time to return medicine.  
 
We will then, again, clean and sanitize the schools, and students will not be permitted inside 
during the remainder of the closure.  
 
We encourage our parents and guardians to drive their student(s) to school, if possible, in order 
to practice social distancing, which is advised by the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) and public health officials amid the spread of coronavirus. Social distancing is 
recommended to slow down or stop the spread of a highly contagious disease. 
 
During the times that the secondary students will be in our buildings on Monday and Tuesday, 
we will move the students quickly through the buildings and do our best to prevent them from 
congregating in large groups. 
 
Again, we thank you for your patience and cooperation during these challenging and 
unprecedented times. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David McCommons, Ed.D. 
Deputy Superintendent 

http://bit.ly/38OZFYz

